
FEDERAL  COMMUNICATIONS  COMMISSION 
445 12th Street, S.W. 

WASHINGTON  DC  20554 
 
MEDIA BUREAU PROCESSING ENGINEER:  James Bradshaw 
AUDIO DIVISION TELEPHONE:  (202) 418-2739 
TECHNICAL PROCESSING GROUP FACSIMILE:  (202) 418-1410 
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HOME PAGE:  www.fcc.gov/media/radio  INTERNET ADDRESS:  james.bradshaw@fcc.gov 
 

February 8, 2016 
 
Neil Hopper 
Immanuel Broadcasting Network, Inc. 
P.O. Box 1000 
Cartersville, GA  30120  
 
 
 In re: W270CP, Atlanta, GA 
  BMPFT-20150427AAD 
  Facility ID No. 153804 
 
Dear Applicant: 
 
This refers to the above-captioned minor change application for W270CP. 
 
An engineering study reveals the application is in violation of the interference protection 
requirements of 47 C.F.R. Section 74.1204.  Specifically, the proposed 54 dbu interfering 
contour overlaps the 60 dBu protected contour of the facilities of Low Power FM construction 
permit BNPL-20131114ALV, Atlanta, GA.  The application does not recognize this defect.  
Accordingly, we dismiss the application as unacceptable for filing.   
 
In light of the above, application BMPFT-20150427AAD is unacceptable for filing pursuant to 
47 C.F.R. § 73.3566(a) and IS HEREBY DISMISSED.  This action is taken pursuant to 47 
C.F.R. § 0.283. 
 
 Sincerely,  
 
 
 
 James D. Bradshaw 
 Deputy Chief 
 Audio Division 
 Media Bureau 
 
 
cc:  Victor M. Vickers 
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Overlap attachment: 

 
Red contour:  BNPL-20131114ALV 60 dBu protected contour 
Green contour:  Proposed 54 dBu interfering contour 


